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October 29, 2021 
 
The Honorable Andrew Joyce 
Chairman, Albany County Legislature 
Legislative Clerk’s Office 
112 State Street, Suite 710 
Albany, New York 12207 
 
Dear Chairman Joyce: 
 
Shaker Place respectfully requests to permit Shaker Place Rehabilitation and Nursing Center to 
interview and retain staff who do not reside in Albany County, as needed, in the Nursing 
department. 
 
We have diligently sought qualified applicants for the positions of Registered Nurse, Licensed 
Practical Nurse and Certified Nursing Assistant for full-time, part-time and per diem and have 
been unable to locate a sufficient number of qualified applicants who resident in the County of 
Albany.   We are, therefore, requesting to be permitted to continue to hire nursing personnel in 
all categories who may not live in our County. 
 
We respectfully request to be permitted to hire nursing personnel who do not reside in the 
County of Albany.  It should be noted that we will continue to secure required nursing personnel 
who reside in the County of Albany.   
 
Thank you for your consideration.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Larry I. Slatky  
Executive Director 
 
cc:  Dennis Feeney, Majority Leader 

Frank Mauriello, Minority Leader 
Rebekah Kennedy, Majority Counsel 
Arnis Zilgme, Minority Counsel 


